
 
 
 
 
 

 
It is with deep sorrow that The City of Leon Valley announces the 
passing of our beloved former Leon Valley Mayor, Irene S. Baldridge. 
Mrs. Baldridge died peacefully at home on May 22, 2023, after a brief 
illness, at the age of 94.    
 
Irene served a total of 20 years on the Leon Valley City Council, 
including 10 years as mayor (1984-1994).  As mayor, Irene oversaw 
the construction of the Community Center, the library building and the 
public works building, and the city’s development of the Linkwood 
subdivision, among many other accomplishments. 
      
After her most recent city council service (2007-2013), Irene continued 
to volunteer on several city committees.  She was also a longtime 
board member of the Leon Valley Historical Society, helping to 
preserve the Huebner-Onion Homestead. 
      
Irene’s selfless devotion to her community will be greatly missed.  A  
memorial service will be held at 10 am on Saturday, June 17th at 
Western Hills Christian Church at 8535 Huebner Road, San Antonio, 
TX.  78240.  
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